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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE












         Joe La Marca

Cari amici,

I write this to you immediately after our lodge’s joint Installation-of-Officers ceremony with the George Washington Lodge at Fort Myer, Virginia, March 1, 2009.  A sincere and heartfelt thanks to those who attended, and especially those who had no particular reason to attend except to spend some of their valuable time with fellow Italian-Americans in Northern Virginia and to take advantage of some great food and amiable ambiance.

Thanks also to John Asiello for arranging the logistics of the event, to our Grand Lodge of Virginia President, Jo Vidiri Nunnenkamp, for presiding, to the many members of the G.W. lodge for attending, to Bob Maida for providing the music and photography, to Lucio D’Andrea for speaking, to Jo Lowe for creating and distributing the as-always professionally designed printed program, to Gene La Colla for managing the reservations, to Dot Saia and Landa Pelosi for serving as receptionists and, of course, to new council members Dominic Caruso, Gene Swann, and Kevin Brady. (Welcome to our hard-working, hard-partying council of officers.)  Thanks to all the 2009 lodge officers for their willingness to serve our order in the coming year (and for anyone else I might have missed).  

Beyond my most sincere accolades, I have a point to make regarding the office of lodge president.  I hear from other lodge presidents that some continue to serve additional terms beyond their enthusiasm level, because they cannot find a replacement for the job.  As a matter of fact, the immediate-past-president of our lodge says she served a third term, because she could not find a replacement to succeed her.  There must be an unwarranted concern about serving in this position to which I am honored to serve and happily so do.  As I start my second term, my enthusiasm is still high, but I figure it’s not too early to start looking for my replacement for next year.  By then our lodge would surely benefit from a suitable aspirant for the presidential position with fresh ideas and energy.

I fear that the position of lodge president is perceived as unduly intimidating.  It shouldn’t be; here’s what it entails:  run the council meetings that meet monthly (if you’ve ever presided at a meeting, you can do it; if not, you can do it, anyway); write a quarterly report to the grand council (just look back over what the lodge has done in the past quarter and list the events); go to Richmond once per quarter for the grand council meetings (get out of town, meet other Italian-Americans in Virginia, share issues with other lodge presidents, contribute a bit to the function of the state organization and enjoy good Italian food at lunch); contribute an article for Il Giornale, the quarterly grand lodge newsletter (just list upcoming lodge activities); write the president’s message in the monthly lodge newsletter, which you are now reading (if you can’t think of anything original to say, just preview the rest of the newsletter content, as I did in the February edition); pick a date and place for the monthly lunch bunch gathering (or get someone else to do it); and. you can also add other enjoyable duties, if you like.  For example, I decided to phone all our members on their birthdays so I would get to speak one-on-one with every lodge member at least once a year.  That turned out to be harder to make happen than I thought.  To the six of you with birthdays I have already missed since January 1, mi dispiace!
You have a year to think about whether you will volunteer to serve as an officer of our lodge or, if already an officer, whether or not to move to a higher and more fulfilling position.  You should do it.  It’s fun, it’s fulfilling, and your order awaits your service.

Andiamo!
Joe
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The Italian Heritage Lodge meets at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Catholic Church, 3704 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va.

La Bandiera Editor:

Paul Alligood, 703 848 1758 - Palli14145@AOL.Com, 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101

Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Mar. 11

Lunch Bunch



12:00 PM

Old Country Buffet, Fairfax

Mar. 18

Council Meeting


7:00  PM

Fairfax  Library, Room 103

Mar. 28

Italian Language Group

6:00 PM

Ognibene home, Alex’dria

April 5


General Membership Meeting 
5:00 PM

K.of.C. Hall, Fairfax

NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING, SUNDAY APRIL 5, 5:00 PM

You will recall that the installation of officers’ brunch on March 1 served as the general membership meeting for March, thus we will not meet this month.  Since our lodge meeting place is not available on any Saturday in April, please take April 11 off your calendar for our next meeting and plan to attend on Sunday, April 5, at 5:00 PM.  Social until 5:30, pot luck dinner until 6:00, brief business meeting at 6:00, speaker at 6:15 PM.

Our speaker is Eleanor Herman, a New York Times best-selling author, who has written “Sex With Kings” and “Mistress of the Vatican,” a biography of a 17th century woman who ran the Vatican for her brother-in-law and reputed lover, Pope Innocent X.  Ms. Herman is an accomplished lecturer and commentator on all things royal.  Don’t miss it.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Lunch Bunch will meet Wednesday, March 11, at 12:30 at the Old Country Buffet in Fairfax.  Reservations are not required.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.  Just show up and enjoy.

In addition to Dish TV and Verizon cable, Cox cable now offers the Italian language TV channel, “RAI.”  It is also available via internet on www.raiclick.it.

MARCH BIRTHDAYS

David DiQuollo


Mar. 6


Paul Agosta III

Mar. 22

Rosalie Alligood


Mar. 13

Johanna Messier

Mar. 22

Dolores Marcinkowski

Mar. 18

Luigi Pugnetti

Mar. 25

Carol LaColla



Mar. 20

Lucio D’Andrea

Mar. 28
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MARCH ANNIVERSARY

Gene & Kendra Swann

Mar. 19

GRAND LODGE CONVENTION

The OSIA Grand Lodge of Virginia will hold its biennial convention on June 5 and 6, 2009, at the Crown Plaza Williamsburg at Fort Magruder.  You can visit the Grand Lodge website at http://osiava.org/id33.html for hotel and convention reservation information and for detailed information about the program.  Please consider serving as Delegate, representing our lodge.  If you will or would like more information about it, contact Joe La Marca, 703-455-0376, jlamarca@erols.com.
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ITALIAN LANGUAGE LEARNING GROUP

The group will meet March 28 at 6:00PM at the home of Peter Ognibene and Kathleen, 509 Pendleton St., Alexandria, Va. 22314.  All are welcome regardless of Italian language proficiency.  If you plan to attend, please obtain directions and indicate which food item you plan to bring for the meal by contacting Carlo or Betsy Mignani at mignani@cox.net or by phone at 703 830 7699.

GMU ITALIAN IMMERSION PROGRAM

Anyone interested in jumping into Italian language, culture and food, here is your chance.  This summer, GMU is offering an Italian immersion program to be taught by Kristina Olson, Ph.D., Assistant Professor in Italian.  You can check out the program by going to http://littleitalies.gmu.edu.

ITALIAN WORDS AND PHRASES (from Betsy Mignani)

The Ides of March and the Roman calendar

The Ides of March (Latin: Idus Martiae) is the name of the date 15 March in the Roman calendar. The term “ides” was used for the 15th day of the months of March, May, July, and October, and the 13th day of the other months. In Roman times, the Ides of March was a festive day dedicated to the god Mars, and a military parade was usually held.  In modern times, the term “Ides of March” is best known as the date that Julius Caesar was assassinated, in 44 BC.

The ides is thought to have originally been the day of the full moon. The Romans considered this an auspicious day in their calendar. The word “ides” comes from idus, Latin, meaning "half division" (of a month).  Other designations were kalends, or the first day of the month, thought to have been the day of the new moon, and nones, for the half moon, occurring on the 5th or 7th day of the month.

Originally, the calendar began with March, named for the god of war, Mars. Counting forward from there, September was the seventh month (septem = 7), October was the eighth (octo = 8), and so on.  But as there were only 10 months, the days ran out before the year was over, so in 712 B. C., January and February were added to the end of the calendar, filling in the winter when there was no work in the fields.  Since this still only came to 355 days, Julius Caesar, on the advice of the astronomer Sosigenes of Alexandria, set about rectifying the discrepancy. In 45 B. C., the new calendar came into force with 12 months and a leap day every 4 years in February.  This was called the Julian calendar and was used for centuries. After Caesar’s death, Quinctilis, which had been the fifth month, was renamed Julius and later Sextilis was renamed Augustus in honor of Augustus.  

A minor change by Pope Gregory XIII in 1582 removed February 29 from years ending in hundreds, except when divisible by 400; this is the Gregorian calendar still in use today.

Top of Form

Exclusive offers to OSIA members only! 

Receive 20% off select performances of Washington National Opera's production of Peter Grimes by Benjamin Britten.  Click here Click herefor discount code.   Click hereto order tickets. 
 
 
Receive $10 off select performances of Washington National Opera's production of Turandot by Giacomo Puccini.   Click herefor discount code.   to order tickets.   
 
Visit OSIA.org's e-Marketplace for members only discounts and special offers!

LODGE BOWLING

No date has been set for March bowling, as of yet.  If you would like to receive notice of lodge bowling dates, please contact lodge Sports Chairman, Fred Michaelangelo, 703-323-8294, amichaelangelo@msn.com.

Bottom of Form

GRAND LODGE SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE

The Grand Lodge of Virginia Order of the Sons of Italy in America (OSIA) funded by the Virginia OSIA Foundation is pleased to announce that the annual three scholarships totaling $2,500 are available for 2009.  

In order to be eligible for the scholarships, students must be U.S. citizens of Italian-American heritage, and be accepted into or currently enrolled in a full-time  undergraduate (four year minimum) or graduate degreed program at a Virginia institute of higher learning, in accordance with the attached rules and regulations of the Grand Lodge of Virginia Scholarship Committee.  It is not required to be a resident of the Commonwealth of Virginia.

The Grand Lodge of Virginia encourages eligible and deserving students to apply for any or all of these scholarships.  The attached application and required documents must be filed with the Scholarship Committee Chair, Linda Sorrento no later than April 24, 2009.

Please do not hesitate to contact Linda by email at lsorrento2@verizon.net should you have any questions.

INDEPENDENCE DAY PARADE, JULY 4

Do you have the Fairfax City, July 4, Independence Day parade on your calendar?  Our lodge will do more than just walk behind our banner this year, and we need you there!  Please put it on your calendar.  More details to follow.
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Wood Floor and Ceramic Tile Specialists
Installation - Refinishing - Staining - Floor Repairs
Commercial/Residential
WWW.Pelosiwoodfloors.com
Gene Pelosi

Licensed/Insured 703-791-4831

J BIN REALTY
5710 Pickwick Road

Centeville, VA 20121

Tom Polera
ASSOCIATE BROKER, GRI, e-Pro

Direct (703) 973-2500
‘Web www.TomPolera.com
Email TomPolera@aol.com
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Allegiance

“ June La Marca

ABR, CRS, GRI
“Life Member" Top Producer

5641 Burke Cenire Parkway
Burke, Virginia 22015

Office. (703) 250-8500

Toll Free: (800) 344-7253
E-Mail: flamarca@erols.com
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Understanding Your Dog in Its Environment-Since 1969
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703-893-6049 301-657-8533

E-mail: Bob631@aol.com
www.dogtrainingbybobmaida.com

Phone: (703) 265-4900
Fax: (703) 938-7235

Toll Free: 1-888-509-4900
e-mail: mansuino@erols.com
Address: 333 Center St. N.
Vienna, VA 22180-4518

MoNDO TONDO TRAVEL

Elisa S. Mansuino
OWNER / JOURNEY AGENT

Personalized, Professional Attention
with an International Scope...
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ITALIAN
TUTORING

Native speaker from Rome
Moderate rates

Carlo Mignani
Fairfax, VA

dimmi45@yahoo.com
(703) 8307699

TUNE IN “ANTENNA ITALIA”
FOR NEWS OF THE ITALIAN-AMERICAN COMMUNITY

Listen to Pino Cicala

On the internet browse AMICO www.italianamericancommunications.org
The website for anything Italian in the Washington, DC area & beyond














